CSPP

Minutes for Executive Board Meeting

May 9, 2009

8:15 – 9am

Members in attendance:  Roz Atkins, Elaine Hunter, Ann Singer, Barbara Marcus, Dean Leone, Fred Koerner, Mary Daly, Nancy Sachner, George Hagman, Deborah Mazza, Wendy Stewart, Matthew Shaw, Michael Kahn, Allison Brownlow, Lois Fox, Dale Ortmeyer, and Inge Ortmeyer.

I. Business Meeting Format – Wendy Stewart

a. Introduce board members.

b. Invite attendees to discuss their reasons for joining the organization and the nature of their participation.

c. Wendy provides a historical context for the organization.

d. Board members deliver annual reports and invite feedback from attendees.

II. Annual Dues – Roz Atkins, Treasurer

a. Liability insurance – Roz referenced a document Elaine circulated discussing liability insurance. A relevant sub-committee was formed and included the following members: Barbara Marcus, Roz Atkins, and Elaine Hunter. Barbara discussed her review of a corresponding process at the Western New England Institute for Psychoanalysis.  She raised issues regarding legal fees, unanticipated liabilities, and relevant cases at other organizations and informed the group that premiums tend to range from $800 to over $1000.  Jill suggested we consult Division 39 for additional information but Barbara said Div 39 is in need of updating also. 

b. Present balances – Annual expenditures presently exceed our income by roughly $500.   Roz reported additional outstanding bills that are in excess of anticipated sources of income.  She said it was possible we would need to cover roughly $1500 additionally each year.

c. Dues – Roz recommended we raise our dues.  Members discussed a range of options.  Debra suggested we charge $75 annually.  Barbara recommended we also raise the scientific meeting fees.  George suggested we expand attendance in order to raise additional funds rather than raising fees.   Michael encouraged the group to identify and eliminate excess expenditures.  Jill and Roz suggested we review printing costs again.  The motion to raise the fees to $75 was passed.  Members questioned whether we could alter the scientific meeting fees according to the demand for the speaker but consensus seemed to be that a fairly standard fee should be used.  Roz reviewed the distribution of expenses in particular secretarial costs.  Elaine suggested we consider again consolidating our advertising to one page with a tear off.  Nancy emphasized the need to have a professional, tasteful brochure.  Jill suggested we delay raising the fees for the scientific meetings given the broader financial situation and the additional income gained through the higher dues.

